LOCKINGTON PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of a Parish Council meeting held on Monday 20th March 2017

Apologies.  None

Those present were the Chairman Cllr. A. Crookes, Cllr G. Chapman and Cllrs J. Rowson, A. Clarke, A. How. M. Munro-Hill, A. Proctor, K. Marshall and J. Myers.

The Clerk, Ms S. Connon was in attendance.

Declaration of Interest. 	None

E.R.Yorks.Council business Cllr. P. Pollard attended the meeting for short while.  Highways/potholes and road surfacing was discussed.

Minutes. The minutes of the parish council meeting of 20th February 2017 were approved and signed.

Matters arising. 	Iain Sugdon/Highways/potholes and moss.  Correspondence received regarding moss on pavement South Glebe/Church Lane.  Explanation given regarding the moss and was treated accordingly.  Potholes were inspected in Church Lane and Thorpe.  A request has been forwarded to County Hall to try and obtain £130k of capital funding to maintain the footpath on Station Road, in the meantime the path and carriageway will be monitored and the worst areas will be addressed to keep the path safe until finding becomes available.
Roads in Lockington will be resurfaced in 2018.
ERNLLCA/ photo of Lockington was kindly donated by Cllr. K. Marshall and forwarded for the website.
Summary of costs was carried out regarding defibrillator, training and refurbishment of kiosk.
Sold signs in village/Dalton Estate/Quick and Clarke.  This was discussed for their removal.  Clerk to contact Simon Fairbank.

Correspondence.   Graham Hill/Village Improvement volunteer Group.  The kiosk refurbishment is underway.  Clerk to request that GH keep the parish council updated on the progress.
ERNLLCA newsletter for February and Audit information was received.  Audit information to be made available on the website.  Clerk to forward the email regarding the Audit to all parish councillors.
Clerk to enquire regarding the Planning Training Day and any further dates planned for Cllr. J. Rowson.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Village Taskforce walkabouts 2017-18.  Information and dates received – 2nd June 2017.  Clerk to forward names of councillors who will attend to be JR, KM (Lockington) and JM (Aike) to Ruth Wilson/Streetscene.
East Yorkshire Motor Services/Service 142 bus.  Update received regarding the 142 will no longer run on a Sunday for Lockington.
Lund Parish Council/Concerns regarding the old pit being full of rubbish. Lockington Parish council to inspect – to be on April agenda.
Vicky Neilan/end of project claim form/defibrillator. Form was signed by the chairman, Cllr. A. Crookes – to be forwarded onto Vicky when work completed.

Planning Decision.  16/04177/PLF Erection of single storey extension and installation of door to rear 35 Front Street, Lockington for Mr & Mrs. Jamie and Tracey Wheldon.  Granted. 

Planning Applications.  17/00186/PLF Erection of a dwelling and double garage, following demolition of existing storage outbuilding, Land and Outbuilding North of 84 Front Street, Lockington for Cammack Builders Ltd.   No objection in principle/comments are on the website.
17/00635/PLF Erection of single storey extension to rear with external and internal alterations to outbuilding to allow use as additional living space 46 Front Street, Lockington for Mr. Richard Vincent.  No observations.  
17/00730/TCA Fell due to damage to concrete base of shed and septic tank, Crake House, 33 Dead Lane, Lockington for Mr. Glenn Saxby. No observations.

Accounts. 	S. L. Connon was paid £192.94 stipend for March and expenses of £18.64.
Invoice received from Lockington village Hall committee for £121.00.  Clerk to query this figure as no meeting in village hall last November 2016.
Nick Bentley was paid £96.00 for hedge cutting near old pit.

Next meeting. The PC would next meet on Monday 24th April 2017.   Cllr A. Crookes gave his apologies.   AP to chair the meeting.

A.O.M.  None.                                   


There being no further business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.21pm

